Letter to all Support  Staff 

Insert letterhead
Dear Colleague,
RE: Grade Change at 1st April 2019
I am writing to inform you that on 1st April 2019 Southwark’s pay scales will be changing.  
[bookmark: _GoBack] To summarise:
· All salaries will increase by at least 2%.
· To even out the increase between each point, some spinal points have been combined, and some new ones have been introduced.
· A new temporary grade structure, which includes new ‘a’ grades, has been introduced to accommodate these new spinal points.
The new grade structure has three new interim ‘a’ grades, and certain staff at grades 6, 7 and 8 will be moved to these ‘a’ grades.  
All of the spinal points have been changed and re-numbered. This is in line with guidance provided by the Greater London Provincial Council (GLPC).  For all employees, spinal points will be lower, but salaries will be higher.  The GLPC has also introduced new points in the middle of the grade structure.  
Currently, Southwark implements these spinal points on its own grade structure, with a maximum of 8 points per grade.  However, as new points have been introduced within the boundaries of grades 6, 7 and 8, it means these grades would exceed Southwark’s 8 point limit.  To resolve this, the grades have been split into two parts: grades 6 and 6a 7 and 7a and 8 and 8a, 
Grades 6, 7 and 8 start at the same point as they currently do, and go up 8 points.
Then grades 6a, 7a and 8a start from the second last point of that grade, and go up to match the top point. 
The new grade structure is enclosed with this letter, with a list of where you will be assimilated from your current spinal point onto the new grade and spinal point.  Also some Frequently Asked Questions. 
What does it mean for me?
In effect, there is no material change for you – your salary will increase in line with the general pay award and you will still be eligible for at least two years of incremental progression where you currently expect it.  
 School managers have been advised to award performance increments  after April pay has been processed.  If you receive a performance increment, it will be back-dated to 1st April and the difference paid in the month the increment is approved.
If you have any questions, please contact …..  
Yours sincerely,
Head Teacher 
CC: Employee personnel file

 


